
  

Good Afternoon, 

This message is being sent to the Contaminated Media Forum distribution list.  I’m using the 
GovDelivery system for the first time, so I’m interested in how well this works. 

We have posted a number of draft updates to the Institutional Control Procedures Guidance 
(ICPG) document to the ICPG website (https://floridadep.gov/waste/waste/content/institutional-
controls-procedures-guidance) for review and comment.  You’ll see the documents posted at the 
top of the page along with a requested timeframe for review.  We’ve also set up a mailbox 
specifically for ICPG comments (ICPG@FloridaDEP.gov) so the entire ICPG team will have 
access to them.  

There are two general groups of documents: 

1. The first is an update to several existing ICPG sections or attachments and these are posted 
with both a ‘clean’ version and a ‘track changes’ version.  Although the track changes versions are 
very difficult to read they do provide a snapshot of the edits made, some explanatory notes, and 
some items for further discussion.  ICPG sections C.1, C.2, C.11, C.17 and Attachments 9A and 
9D are in this group of documents. 

2. The other group of documents is a change to the procedure for approval for wells, stormwater 
features and dewatering at sites closed with a groundwater use restriction.  The proposal is to 
switch from having DEP approve post-closure activities, to requiring a Florida-registered 
professional engineer or Florida-registered professional geologist certify the proposed activity, and 
to provide a certified copy of that plan to DEP.  We’ve drafted an updated Conditional Site 
Rehabilitation Completion Order and a copy of Attachment 3 from the ICPG so you can see what 
the language might look like in context.  I’m sure there are other supporting documents that will 
need to be updated as well. 

Looking forward to feedback on both groups of documents.  Please do not hesitate to reach out if 
you have any questions or comments and remember you can reach the whole DEP ICPG team 
through the ICPG@FloridaDEP.gov mail address. 

Brian 

           

Brian J. Dougherty 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

Division of Waste Management/District and Business Support Program 
Program Manager 

Brian.Dougherty@FloridaDEP.gov 

Office: 850-245-7503 
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